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Dear Trinitarians 

 

 

 

 

We have had a fabulous week welcoming the Trinity family back into our buildings.  The pupils have been fully immersed into school life and 

have demonstrated how resilient they are.  The quality of their work is evidence of how amazing you have been in supporting their school work 

at home.  Thank you for all you have done – it really has helped the pupil’s progress.  We have a recovery curriculum in place, which is why we 

are reviewing pupil’s work, to ensure we tackle all misconceptions and support the pupils in making rapid progress. 

The wider curriculum is just as important now as it was before COVID.  We still need to continue developing pupil’s internet safety, mental 

health and wellbeing, Relationship education and Personal Development.  Pupils were quick to return to the routines of school life and have 

adapted with the changes we have put in place.  We are still going to drive our Character Education and continue with our careers program. 

The secondary lateral flow tests have been extremely successful. We have over 90% of the school community taking the test and this week 

all Year groups were tested when they first returned to the building and two year groups have also had their second test now.  We have 

enough testing equipment to continue the testing regime right up until the Easter break.  This is more than schools were asked to carry out by 

the Department for Education, but as we have the resources we feel it is important to continue with the process until our stock runs out.  We 

will give them a home testing kit to continue the routine over the Easter break at home.  This is just one strategy of helping to keep the school 

environment safe. 

Have a restful weekend.  Please remind your children that they must not meet up outside of school – but instead should arrive at school on 

time and go straight home.  Let’s continue to keep the school community safe. 

Stay safe 

 

 

 
David Lucas 

Executive Headteacher 

Trinity Church of England School, 

Lewisham 

An All-Through School 

020 88523191 

www.trinitylewisham.org 

Learning - Loving - Living 
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Head of School 

Primary 

 

Mr. Darren 

Janes 

Head of School, Primary 

Trinity All Through School  

 

Dear Trinity families, 

It has been absolutely wonderful having all of our Trinitarians back this week. Every child has come in with a smile on their face and have 

embraced learning as if they have never been away. Seeing all of the pupils together with their friends in the playground once more has been so 

uplifting.  

We have been really happy to be back on a week that began with International Women’s Day. Both Miss Alder and Miss Gibbins led worships 

around what equality for women means. At Trinity, we remain committed to ensuring our pupils learn about what still needs to be done to ensure 

social injustices do not continue. Check out the blog to see what we have learned about.  

Next week, we will be participating in fund raising for Comic Relief. We are encouraging everyone to ‘wear red for a pound’ that day. We hope you 

will participate in order to raise money for such a good cause. This is another way that we encourage our pupils to be courageous advocates who 

fight social injustices.  

As ever, I wish you the very best of weekends, full of rest and fun, ready for learning on Monday. 

 

 

 

International Women's Day 2021 

On Wednesday, we celebrated International Women's Day during our whole school worship.  

We are also raising awareness through the #choosetochallenge campaign. 

https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2021/03/international-womens-day.html 

Year 3 - D&T 
This week in Year 3 we have been completing the ‘research’ phase of our  
Design and Technology unit on Moving Toys. 
 
https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2021/03/year-3-d.html 

World Book Day 2021 
 
Every year at Trinity we celebrate World Book Day and share our love of books. 
 
https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2021/03/world-book-day-2021.html 
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What a great week it has been, with our Trinity family back together. This week as we came back together we focused 

for the final time on our theme of insight. On Monday at the primary we focused on International Women’s Day and we 

shared examples of the women that have inspired us, it was great to hear a variety of women being discussed in 

class, so many of our children said that it was their mums who were truly inspirational, well done mums 

In our #livelent campaign this week we focused on Communicating like Jesus, it was a great week to gain insight into 

Jesus and his life and in particular his healing miracles. For example on Tuesday, families were encouraged to read 

Mark 5.21-43 - A Girl Restored to Life and a Woman Healed. Well done to those of you, who completed the unique 

fingerprint last week or the 5 messages task from Monday 

 

 

 

Tuesday 23rd March -9:30 
Parent Prayer Meeting on 
Zoom 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://zoom.us/j/99260369092?p

wd=UDZJYjJSTCsrOHJRT1VoWDdsN

Wtkdz09 

Meeting ID: 992 6036 9092 

Passcode: 3uUB9M 

https://zoom.us/j/99260369092?pwd=UDZJYjJSTCsrOHJRT1VoWDdsNWtkdz09
https://zoom.us/j/99260369092?pwd=UDZJYjJSTCsrOHJRT1VoWDdsNWtkdz09
https://zoom.us/j/99260369092?pwd=UDZJYjJSTCsrOHJRT1VoWDdsNWtkdz09
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  Online safety – as you are aware, your child’s 

safety is our priority. Their online behaviour and 

habits are part of this. We regularly talk with 

pupils about keeping safe online and have 

specific lessons in years 7&8 to support this. In 

addition, we regularly add online safety tips and 

advice in this newsletter and our website to 

support parents and carers also.  

Now that we have returned to face to face 

teaching, the computer science department will 

be delivering more online safety lessons to all 

Year 7&8 pupils and computer science GCSE 

groups.  

Please do speak with your children about 

keeping themselves safe online and do look at 

our website for support. We also have online 

safety guides in school so please do ask for one 

if needed.  

 

Thanks 

Mr Gallears 

Deputy Headteacher - Inclusion   
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  2021 

YEAR 7 – 10  

TRIP TO 

BELGIUM 

& HOLLAND 

 

DATES 

12TH TO 15TH  

JULY 2021 

 

BOOK NOW! 

 

 

 

The unveiling of England's lockdown exit plan has got many 

people excited about international trips. 

The earliest date people from England will be able to travel 

abroad for a holiday is 17th May, when the country moves in 

to step three of its lockdown exit plan. That's if the 

government is satisfied the four tests are being met. 

As 25 parents have already paid, we have been discussing 

with the travel agency the different options we have to avoid 

any loss of payments and the one we are most satisfied with 

is the following: 

Paying the full amount will mean that if UK government 

advice or any of the three countries we need to travel to 

(France, Belgium and Holland) are against international 

travel we would receive a full refund. If we were not to meet 

the payment deadlines we would be in breach of contract, 

losing all payments made. The travel agency will contact us 

regarding cancellations 7-14 days before departure date. 

The deadline for paying the full balance is Friday 23rd of 

April. 

The trip is confirmed and it will be during our Trinity activities 

week, therefore, students won’t miss any lessons. The 

departure date is Monday 12th July returning Thursday 15th 

July 2021 (4 day tour with 3 nights’ accommodation). 

The Gasthof T’Zweerd and A&O Amsterdam Zuidoost are 

confirmed for our accommodation in Belgium and Holland 

respectively. 

The total cost for the trip is still £450.00. The full balance 

should be paid by Friday 23rd of April 2021.  

We only have few places available and they will be 

allocated on a first come first served basis. As 

mentioned above, if travel restrictions are in place you 

will receive A FULL REFUND. 

The itinerary is as follow: 

INCLUSIONS 

 2 nights full board including packed lunches in 
hotel in the Ypres area (The Gasthof T’Zweerd) 

 1 night dinner bed and breakfast in hostel in 
Amsterdam (A&O Amsterdam Zuidoost) 

 Guide for 1/2 day in Flanders 

 Guide for 1 day in the Somme 

 Flanders visits: Tyne Cot, Langemark, Lijssenthoek. 

 Somme visits: Thiepval, Sunken Lanem 
Newfoundland Park, Ulster Tower, Lochnagar 
Crater 

 
 Entry to Ajax Stadium in Amsterdam 

 1 hour canal boat trip in Amsterdam 

 Entry to Efteling Theme Park 

 Insurance 

 
 

 

Contact Mr J Cruz  -  j.cruz@trinity.lewisham.sch.uk 

mailto:j.cruz@trinity.lewisham.sch.uk
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                Visit: https://www.iwm.org.uk/history/watch-online-iwm-stories 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

  

Did The First World War Transform Women’s Lives? IWM STORIES 
During the First World War, women stepped into men’s jobs for the first 
time ever, thousands of women served abroad on the front lines, women’s 
football even became a hugely popular sport, and the war is thought to 
have strengthened their case for the right to vote. But how far did the war 
really impact women’s lives and women’s rights, or was it all ‘for the 
duration’? 

Delve into the Imperial War Museum film and sound archives and uncover 
some incredible true stories of the women who served and worked during 
the First World War. 

 

 

 

 

 

Discover activities for children and families inspired by three 

healthcare heroes from the National Portrait Gallery Collection: 

Dame Sally Davies, Sir Paul Nurse and Mary Seacole. Find out 

more about the life and work of these inspirational sitters from 

the 

collection, whilst learning together, making and having fun. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

C
H

A
R

A
C

T
E

R
 C

O
R

N
E

R
  

https://www.iwm.org.uk/history/watch-online-iwm-stories
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Saturday Art & Design Club – Online 

                     

 

 

 

                                

                            For more information and to register a place visit:    

                            https://www.rmg.co.uk/whats-on/online/saturday-art-design-club 
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Get creative with the Royal Museums Greenwich. The Saturday Art & Design 
Club is a free weekly creative drop-in for young people aged 13-16. Sessions are 
currently running via Zoom on Saturdays from 10am to 1pm and are hosted by 
artists Amy Leung and Maru Rojas. This is a wonderful opportunity to develop 
new skills, make new friends, achieve a bronze art award and showcase your 
artwork in a national exhibition.  

 

 

https://www.rmg.co.uk/whats-on/online/saturday-art-design-club


8 
 

 

 

 

                       Football for Years 7 and 9 will be on the field 

                     Rugby Year 7 on the field 

                     Multi Sports – Sports hall (Basketball / Volleyball / Badminton / Football / Netball) 
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Day 
 

Year 
Group 

Sport Time 

Monday 7 
7 

Football (Terry) 
 
Multi Sports –Girls (VWR) 
 

3.00 -430 
 
3.00 - 400 

Tuesday  9 
8 

Football (JCR) 
 
Multi Sports (HWR) 
 

315-430 
 
315-430 

Thursday 7 
11 

Rugby 
 
P7 Sports -Football and Multi Sports 
(All PE Staff) 

3.00-430 
 
330-430 

 

 You can only attend a sports club if you have not got a detention that day. 

 Please make sure you bring boots for the field 

 Parents must respond via WeDUC or email direct to the teacher in charge of that club (The member of staff running the club will send you a 

message on WeDuc). 

 A reminder that PE kit is; 

- White Trinity Polo T Shirt 

- Blue Leggings / Tracksuit bottoms/ Shorts 

- Blue Hoody 

 

 

 PE EXTRA CURRICULAR CLUBS 
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ADEEL HAIDER 

TAUSEEF HAIDER KHALID RASHID 

TARAFDER 

 

  

Congratulations to everyone who participated in 

the remote challenges in the past few weeks. 

Next challenges are from Humanities during the 

week of 22nd March and also Trinity House Day on 

Wednesday 31st March. 

Congratulations to Gabriel House who won the 

overall Remote Challenge!  
 

Mr Cruz 

 

 

ZADKIEL  
Weekly 

challenges 

Spin 
ball on 
finger 

Points 
Rubix 
Cube 

Challenge 
Points 

Step 
Challenge 

Points Total 

Gabriel 

1st - 
Johnson 
Shuaibu 

(Y10) 

10 
no 

entries 
0 274972 5 15 

Michael 
no 

entries 
0 

no 
entries 

0 90499 3 3 

Raphael 
no 

entries 
0 

Thomas 
Monteiro 

(Y8) - 
27sec 

7 360395 10 17 

Zadkiel 

2nd - 
Tauseef 
Haideer 

(Y9) 

7 

Tauseef 
Haideer 

(Y9) - 
7.72sec 

10 357420 7 24 

 

Remote 
Challenges 
Final 
Result 

QUIZ 
TOTAL 

Weekly 
Challenge 

Total 

OVERAL 
TOTAL 

Gabriel 52 15 67 
Michael 42 3 45 

Raphael 28 17 45 

Zadkiel 28 24 52 
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Trinity House Day  

 Primary and Secondary School Event 
 

We are delighted to announce the Trinity House Day on the last day of term, Wednesday 

31st March. Students and members of staff will be required to wear their house colours 

and donate £1 for the House local charities. 

The charities and colours for each House can be located below, there will be a competition 

regarding how much money each House will raise and also number of students/staff 

wearing their House colours. It can be a t-shirt,  a jumper, shoes, bracelets and other items. 

We are also delighted to announce that Trinity Primary will also join us in this good cause. 

Donations will be collected at school entrance. 

 

  Local Charities House Colour 

Gabriel Youth First Blue 

Michael Smart Choices Yellow 

Raphael Feed The Hill Green 

Zadkiel Jimmy Mizen Foundation Purple 

 

 



11 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              

M
A

R
V

E
L

L
O

U
S

 M
A

T
H

S
 b

y
 M

is
s

 D
i 

R
ic

c
i  

 

SPOTLIGHT ON…. 

 Episode 19 

Episode 19 

Euphemia Haynes 

Biography of a 20th century American 

mathematician, the first African-American 

woman to receive a Ph.D in Mathematics. 

 

https://soundcloud.com/damien-adams-

662584563/euphemia-haynes-1 

Your MARVELLOUS MATHS 

weekly round-up 

 
 

           

 

 

 

 

 

https://soundcloud.com/damien-adams-662584563/euphemia-haynes-1
https://soundcloud.com/damien-adams-662584563/euphemia-haynes-1
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   CELEBRATING FEMALES 

Monday 8th March 2021 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gE3btNNwAts 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=

mfHM0jqUrdA 

Make your own Easter Eggs out of 

Paper, Fabric or simply marble them 

with paints. 

Have fun 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OsZYeOuHey0&li

st=RDCMUCt4zycubX8BJZ8pZhZ4w8ow&index=3 

 


